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SCHOOL  
INFORMATION 

 

Address: 
Derribong Street 
(PO Box 6) 
Trangie 2823 
 

Phone:      6888 7578 

Fax:         6888 7602 
 

Email:  
trangie-c.school@ 
det.nsw.edu.au 
 

Website:   
www.trangie-
c.schools.nsw.gov.au 
 
Principal:  
Gary Hansen (Acting) 
 

Deputy Principal: 
Jessica Skinner (Relieving) 
 

Head Teachers: 
Anna Brain (Relieving) 
Sarah Press (Relieving) 
Liddel Seymour (Relieving) 
 

Assistant Principals: 
Jacky Murtagh 
Cheryl Rowley (Relieving) 
 

Instructional Leader 
Karen Sinclair (Relieving) 
 

School Admin Manager: 
Jaye Milgate 

 
Parents & Citizens 

Association 
 

President: 
Holly Anderson 
 

Vice President: 
Emily Seccombe 
 

Secretary: 
Krystle Haines 
 

Treasurer: 
Jaye Milgate 
 

Executives: 
Emma Flinn 
Ashlea Miles 

Trangie Central School 
Newsletter 

 9th December 2021 
Term 4 - Week 10  

What’s On 
P & C Meeting 

 

2022 
 

Have a great 
Xmas! 

Wk 10 9/12 Yr 12 Graduation Dinner @ Trangie Showground - Have a great night! 

Wk 11 14/12 2021 Presentation Day Livestream 11.30am - link to come! 

 16/12 Students’ Last Day for 2021 

Wk 3 8/2 Yrs 1-12 Return to School for 2022 

 10/2 Kindergarten Start School 
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Please return the Permission to be 
filmed and for video to be live streamed 

to school ASAP! 
 

A flyer will be sent home to families on Monday 
with links to the Livestream.  

Also keep an eye on your email inbox! 
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From the principal 
Hi everyone, welcome to Week 10 and our final newsletter for 2021.  
 

What a year it has been. We have had some great successes and have pushed through very   

difficult times to make it to the end of 2021, it certainly is another year to remember. We have 

achieved a lot this year, despite the trying times, supporting students to achieve the best in their 

education. Some of these successes include speech programs, extra classroom support in the 

early years with Student Learning Support Officers, extension of the Instructional Leader across K-

10 (supporting literacy and numeracy intervention and strategies), staff professional learning with 

Big Ideas in Numeracy, InitaLit and MiniLit (phonics based early instruction), technology             

accessibility for all students and moving to online platforms, completion of murals, the bee       

garden, implementation of Stage 6 compressed curriculum as well as a range of student           

intervention   programs across the school. There are also a number of projects already in the 

pipeline for 2022.   
 

Presentation Day 
Unfortunately, Presentation Day next Tuesday is again only open to students and staff for 2021. 

Under the restrictions, we will have this outside under the secondary COLA. Livestreaming will 

again be available for parents and family to view the ceremony. Communications in the form of 

text message, email and QR code will go out on Monday to all our families with the link to the 

livestream. Families will also receive a permission note today giving consent for students to be 

livestreamed. This permission note needs to be returned ASAP so that suitable arrangements can 

be made. The livestream will not be recorded and we ask families not to take screenshots during 

the ceremony.  
 

Like last year, we can only hope that we will be able to have a “normal” Presentation Day for 

2022, where we can welcome back our families and community, who we are missing dearly at 

the moment.  

 

Staffing for 2022 
We have some staff movement for 2022. I would like to thank Sue Brown, who is going back to her 

position at Dubbo College Delroy Campus, for her commitment to the Science faculty over the 

last year. We also have Mark Morris who has done a stellar job on Year 3/4 this semester and has 

secured a   position in Broken Hill, as well as Karen Sinclair, our Instructional Leader, who will be 

returning to Calare Public School, and Patricio Herrera who is going to Baradine Central School. 

Jo-Anne Ellis will continue to take leave from her Assistant Principal’s position for 2022 and Mary 

Bailey who will be going on maternity leave. I thank all these people for their hard work and    

dedication to our school and students.   
 

For 2022, we welcome Christopher Hooper who will be taking on Kindergarten, Matthew Thomsett 

who will be teaching some science in the secondary as well as Cherie Hansen, who is joining us 

as the Assistant Principal Curriculum and Instruction. I will also continue to be Acting Principal for 

the beginning of 2022.  
 

Finally, I would like to thank everyone for their continuous support 

over 2021 wish you all a happy Christmas and New Year, looking 

forward to seeing everyone safely back in 2022.  
 

Gary Hansen 

Acting Principal 
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SECONDARY 
Deputy Principal 

Jessica Skinner (Relieving) 
 

Head Teachers 
Anna Brain (Relieving) 
Sarah Press (Relieving) 

Liddel Seymour (Relieving) 

Head Teacher’s Report 
 

Puzzle of the Week  
How did you go with last week’s puzzle??? Here are the answers.  

 

 

 

       Cross roads     Sand box     12 feet underground  Zero degrees   
 

Here’s your next instalment………. 

 

 

 

 
 

Word Up 
 

This week’s Indigenous word of the week is;  

GOODBYE – as there is no simple way of saying goodbye in Wiradjuri, the     

closest word like that is  guwayu (gu/way/u) which means in a little while, which 

I thought was fitting for the last newsletter of the year. So Guwayu, I’ll see you in 

a little while… 
 

White Card Training 
This week saw a number of students from Year 10, 11 & 12 complete White Card training at school 

delivered by Mrs Fidock. This was a fantastic opportunity for the students as many of them will be 

undertaking work experience or training in field where the White Card is necessary.  
 

Year 12 Graduation 
The day has finally arrived. We finally get to say farewell to Year 12 of 2021. The graduation dinner 

hosted by Mr Scott McDonald (Year Adviser) will be a fitting end to their schooling at Trangie    

Central. Stay tuned to our Facebook page for lots of photos from the formal.  
 

Rewards Day 
Next Thursday we will be holding our end of term Rewards Day. All activities will be held at school. 

At this stage it looks like there will be a rotation of activities happening for students. Students will be 

having an early lunch at 12.30 and then an afternoon of activities. 
 

Assessments Due this Week  
Year 12 CaFS    Assessment Task 

Year 12 Construction  Assessment Task 
 

Presentation Day 
Next Tuesday sees our annual Presentation Day being held at TCS. This is the time of the year 

where we get to reward and celebrate the great things that have happened at Trangie Central 

and for our students over the last year. As we are not permitted to have parents at this event, it will 

be livestreamed. A link to the livestream will be sent out via SMS to all parents next week.  
 

Liddel Seymour - Head Teacher (Relieving) 
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PRIMARY 
Assistant Principals 

 

Jacky Murtagh 
Cheryl Rowley (Relieving) 

Assistant Principals’ Report 
 

Merry Christmas! 
It’s beginning to feel a lot like Christmas, with the children handing out Christmas cards to their 

friends and bringing in gifts for their teachers. School work is starting to have a holiday theme 

and some classrooms have even been visited by Christmas elves. 
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PRIMARY 
Assistant Principals 

 

Jacky Murtagh 
Cheryl Rowley (Relieving) 

One hot, Australian Christmas Eve a young girl named Izzy was swimming in the 

pool with her two older brothers. Izzy was only seven. The first thing on  

Izzy’s Christmas wish list was a kitten. Actually, the only thing on her 

Christmas list was a kitten. Izzy really wanted a kitten. Her brothers didn’t 

really want a cat but knew their parents had organised one for her for 

Christmas...they had a plan. 

That night after everybody had gone to sleep, Izzy’s brother slowly crept out 

of bed. They tip-toed silently into the loungeroom. The Christmas tree was 

shining. There was a box with some cushions inside. The boys peeked over the 

side of the pink box as they heard footsteps. The noise was coming from the 

roof! Oh no! The boys shared nervous glances. (to be continued) 

Amelia Janhsen 

 
One hot summer night there was this big, bushy guy named Santa Claus (aka  

Uncle Larry). He was getting ready to deliver a heap of presents to people 

around the world. As Santa left, he forgot he had a lot of bottles of whiskey 

in his sled, so he had one or two sips and then drank them all! He became 

quite drunk and soon the reindeers lost control and crashed off a roof. A 

very special present had fallen out of the sled. It was a ginger cat. The 

reindeers panicked. They kicked Santa off the sled and quickly went to catch 

the cat. They caught the cat just before the kitten hit the ground. 

As reindeers can speak any animal language they could understand what the 

ginger kitten was saying “Oh my lord, thank you so much. I could have died.” 

Soon enough the reindeers thought if Santa couldn’t fly the sled properly, 

maybe the kitten could. So they asked the cat “would you like to be the next 

Santa Claus?” The cat said yes in a very loud and cheerful way. So the ginger 

kitten and the reindeers went off, around the world, to deliver all of the 

presents. 

Tawhiao Selway 
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PRIMARY 
Assistant Principals 

 

Jacky Murtagh 
Cheryl Rowley (Relieving) 

     
Fun facts about Vocabulary 

by Mrs Sinclair IL    
 

There are only two words — actually 
now three — that end in -gry:  

 

hungry, angry, 
and our new word 
hangry. Hangry 

is, of course,    
hungry AND    

angry at the same 
time. 

     
Fun facts about Vocabulary 

RUDOLPH 

by Mrs Sinclair IL ⭐ 
 

He might be the most famous of Santa’s 
reindeer, but the name Rudolph means 
“famous wolf,” and would once have been 
a title bestowed on the fiercest or most     
audacious of warriors. The rein 
– of reindeer, incidentally, is 
an old Germanic word    
meaning “horn.” 

Happy Christmas  
Everyone!                

The following table will give you information about the final week of school next week. 

 

 

Jacky Murtagh 

Assistant Principal 

Tuesday 14th December Presentation Day 

Class, academic and sporting 

awards will be distributed and 

our school captains for 2022    

announced. 

Children MUST wear their      

correct summer uniform. 

This event will be livestreamed 

for our community. 

Thursday 16th December Last day of school for the        

students. 

• C las s  re war ds  f r om 

12.30pm 

  

Mufti Day 

Children must wear appropriate 

clothing and fully enclosed 

shoes.  

On behalf of the         

primary staff, I would 

like to take this            

opportunity to thank our 

families and community 

for your support this year. Despite the 

year being impacted by COVID-19 

and the disruption caused to the   

usual school routines, it has still been 

an enjoyable year and a valuable 

year of learning. Best wishes to you all 

for a wonderful Christmas and a safe 

and happy New Year. 
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Parent info 
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Holiday Break Camp Inclusions 
 

Camp Inclusions 
• Morning tea, lunch, afternoon tea (For day 

camps) 
• Accommodation and all meals (For residential 

camps) 
• All organised activities, safety equipment and 

supervision 
• Transport in some regional locations. 
 

Take a break, get active, and have some fun at our fantastic Sport and 
Recreation Centre camp locations. The holiday break program is a    
combination of day & residential camps across nine Sport & Recreation 
Centres. There are 440 place for residential camps and 920 places for day 
camps available to eligible kids. 
As the unrelenting conditions in regional NSW place pressure on     
budgets, the NSW Government is standing side by side with regional 
communities to ensure they receive the support and assistance they 
need. Holiday Break camps are funded by the Office for Regional Youth 
and the Office of Sport. 
 

TRANGIE UNITED SERVICES 
MEMORIAL CLUB 

NEW YEARS EVE 

FREE KIDS  
HAWAIIAN BEACH PARTY DISCO 

RSL HALL 
5.00PM - 7.30 PM  

ALL WELCOME 
 

CHILDREN ATTENDING MUST HAVE A  
SUPERVISING ADULT PRESENT AT THE CLUB 
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